Paul Ma%;ie

From: Scott Amanda

Sent: Thursday, April 24, 2014 11:54 AM

To: Paul Maggie

Cc: Wright Jerry; Barbier Jeff (HR); Nordstrom Ritchie; Lewis Chad; trklot@rap.midco.net
Subject: Reimbursement: 134 Anamosa Street

Hello Maggie,

I'm helping Mr. Gowan in the process of making a formal request for reimbursement. Please
add an item to the Legal and Finance Committee Agenda for Wednesday, May 14th. The subject
line is the title for this agenda item and the applicant is Mr. Stephen Gowan. I've included
Mr. Gowan on this email. His email address is: trkolt@rap.midco.net. His phone number is :
605-484-5781.

After looking into this issue for Mr. Gowan, it was determined that:

A formal complaint was filed with code enforcement concerning snow on the sidewalks for
Haines and Anamosa. The City sent reminders to property owners along Haines and Anamosa
because of the heavy pedestrian traffic along these routes. After waiting at least 24 hours
after these notices were received by the owners, the City removed snow on all properties that
remained in violation. Mr. Gowan had just undergone knee surgery and was unable to comply.
There is currently no record of any other violations regarding any property owned by Mr.
Gowan. Only the city council can approve a refund of any portion of this type of abatement.

Due to Mr. Gowan's circumstances, Mr. Gowan would like to make a formal request for
reimbursement of the full $72.00 before the city council. The full abatement consists of a
$30 snow removal fee plus a $42 fee for city administrative costs.

Please let Mr. Gowan know if there is anything else he needs to know, do, or provide for the
meeting that begins at 12:30 PM on May 14th.

Thank you!

Amanda Scott
Ward 4 City Council
605-209-2625



